
 
      
     

 
 
 

RBI notification regarding Payments Infrastructure Development Fund – 
Inclusion of PM SVANidhi Scheme beneficiaries 

 
The Payments Infrastructure Development Fund (PIDF) Scheme was announced by the 
Reserve Bank on January 5, 2021. The objective of the scheme was to encourage 
deployment of Points of Sale (PoS) infrastructure (both physical and digital modes) in 
tier-3 to tier-6 centres and north eastern states. 
 
The Reserve Bank has now decided to include street vendors identified as part of the PM 
Street Vendor's AtmaNirbhar Nidhi (PM SVANidhi Scheme) in tier-1 and tier-2 centres as 
beneficiaries under the PIDF Scheme. As hitherto, the street vendors in tier-3 to tier-6 
centres will continue to be covered under the Scheme. 
 
This decision to expand the targeted beneficiaries under the PIDF scheme will provide 
fillip to the Reserve Bank’s efforts towards promoting digital transactions at the grass 
root level. 
 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Mr Rishabh, Research Associate at 
rishabh@phdcci.in, with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist | DSG at 
spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms Kritika Bhasin, Research Officer at 
kritika.bhasin@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of Commerce & Industry. 
  
   
  
  

 

 Warm Regards, 
Dr S P Sharma 
Chief Economist | DSG 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India 
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
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